

March 31, 2020

Dear parents/guardians and students,

As you know, the Governor of Illinois has extended the stay-at-home order through April 30, 2020. During these uncertain times, we continue to pray for the health and safety of your families and the **Resurrection College Prep High School campus will remain closed through April 30, 2020**, or until further notice. All activities and events, including athletic practices and games, also continue to be canceled through April 30, 2020, and/or until further notice.

Teachers and students are doing an amazing job transitioning to e-learning and we have been so impressed by the creativity and flexibility that has been demonstrated as we transitioned to this platform and navigate in this crisis environment. We are proud of the resilience, faith and resourcefulness of members of the Resurrection community during this time of crisis. As always, we ask that you keep all those impacted by the virus in your prayers.

E-Learning

E-Learning Days will continue through April 30, 2020. E-learning will continue to follow the modified version of the Red/White day block schedule. Parents/guardians - If your student has a medical appointment or some other circumstance that will interfere with participation in their classes or the completion of required tasks/assignments, please send an email to the teacher and the following email address: elearning@reshs.org.

Later this week, we will send a separate communication to parents and students with updated information on the E-Learning. The communication will also contain information on the AP exams.

Resurrection Events

Upcoming scheduled student social events are currently being postponed. As a school community, we are committed to the educational, social and emotional needs of our students and we are working to ensure that student social events or other milestone events are celebrated in some way. We are exploring how events may be rescheduled or celebrated in other ways and will keep you posted as we have more information.

As of now, we are postponing the Junior Prom until a later date. Dr. P will work with Ms. Montanille and the Junior class officers to establish a new date, most likely summer or fall, for the event to take place. We are still uncertain about Senior Prom, Honors Convocation, and Graduation. We will have a decision on Prom in the coming week, as we are still working with our venue. Graduation and the Honors Convocation **will take place**, but the date, time, and location may change. We hope to have a more definitive idea of the logistics within the coming weeks.

Athletics

As noted, athletic practices, games and events also continue to be canceled through April 30, 2020, and/or until further notice. The Illinois High School Association (IHSA) has issued a statement stating that if and when spring sports return there will be a "practice only" period before competitive events resume. The IHSA does not know how long that practice only period would be. Also, if and when athletics resume, the IHSA is looking at possibly pushing back state tournaments to allow for a longer season. However, at this point, the IHSA is unable to guarantee anything in terms of the spring season. Students are encouraged to continue to engage in physical exercise and resources have been made available to spring student-athletes by Athletic Trainer Grace Eastman.

Spring athletic fees were automatically posted to the FACTS system and we advise parents to hold off on paying the fee until IHSA has made a determination about spring sports. If fees have already been paid, refunds can be issued if necessary. The Spring Collegiate Athletic Signing event has been postponed, but please inform Mr. Kane if your daughter has committed to play college athletics.

Next Week

E-learning days continue and information is available **HERE**.

Mon, April 6 — E-Learning Day

Tues, April 7 – E-Learning Day

Wed, April 8 – E-Learning Day

Thurs, April 9 – Easter Break begins (Holy Thursday)

Fri, April 10 – Easter Break (Good Friday)

Looking Forward

April 9-13 - Easter Break

April 14 - E-Learning Days resume through April 30